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IMPORTANT DATES 
March 

Fri 18   St Mary’s Swimming Carnival 

Sun 20  Passion Sunday 

Mon 21  Harmony Day 

   Year 2 Excursion 

Tue 22  Ride to School Day 

   Kindy Family Day 

   Year 6 Chrism Mass 11am Cathedral 

   Board Meeting 5.45pm 

   P & F Meeting 7pm 

Wed 23  Interschool Swimming Carnival 

   Hot Cross Buns Delivered to Families 

Thur 24  Holy Thursday Liturgy 2pm 

   Assembly/Easter Raffle 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 
Our Parent Sacramental Meeting was held on Tuesday night and I thank parents who attended and heard Fr Wayne 
Bendotti speak about preparation for the Sacraments akin to being preparation for life.  Fr Wayne spoke of this 
time of preparation as a time of great opportunity and great blessing for the              
sacramental life of the child and for the life of the family.  He said, “Our child’s gift to us 
at this time is - Come with me on this journey.”  This is a time for deepening children’s 
faith and spirituality and strengthening our own.  The meaning of Reconciliation in our 
lives is - I belong to a community that accepts and forgives.  I can make mistakes and 
face my failures.  God can bring unity, peace and harmony. 
The meaning of Eucharist in our lives is - I belong to a community that nourishes my 
life.  I learn to listen, give thanks, find strength, share and celebrate.  The meaning of 
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Vision Statement 
 

 

HOLY YEAR OF MERCY 

PRAYER 

Lord, Jesus Christ, You have 

taught us to be merciful like 

the heavenly Father, and have 

taught us that whoever 

sees you, sees God.  

Show us your face so 

that we may be saved. 

Amen 

St Patrick’s Breastplate 
Christ, be with me 

Christ before me, Christ behind me, 
Christ is with me. Christ beneath me, Christ above me. 

Christ on my right, Christ on my left. 
Christ where I love, Christ where I sit, Christ where I 

rise. 
Christ in the heart of everyone who thinks of me. 

Christ in the mouth of everyone who speaks of me. 
Christ in every eye that sees me. 
Christ in every ear that hears me. 

SAINT PATRICK 

St Patrick was born in Wales in about 385AD.  At the age 

of 16 he was captured by slave raiders from Ireland and 
with a large group of prisoners he was transported to the 

island.  After being captive for 6 years he made his way 

back home and went to Gaul where he studied in the  

monastery to become a priest.  He had a strong desire to 

return to Ireland to teach the Irish about Christianity.  He 

was eventually appointed as Bishop of Ireland.  During his 
30 years in Ireland, Patrick founded more than 300 

churches and baptised more than 120,000 people.  He   

escaped from 12 attempts on his life and died a natural 

death on 17 March 461. 

Much Irish folklore surrounds St Patrick.  St Patrick is said 
to have driven all the snakes from Ireland but of course no 

snakes were ever native to Ireland.  One traditional icon of 

the day is the shamrock to explain the Trinity.  He used 

the shamrock in his sermons to represent how the Father, 

the Son and the Holy Spirit could all exist as separate    

elements of the same entity.  This is probably why the 
shamrock, Ireland’s national plant, is worn on his feast 

day. 

Holy Year of Mercy  
Let the church always be a place 
of  mercy and hope, where everyone 
is welcomed, loved and forgiven. 
Tweet, June 16 2013  

http://www.stmarysbunbury.wa.edu.au


Confirmation in our lives is - I belong to a community with many gifts and I have something to share with others.  I 
have the support of others - parents, sponsors and the community. 
These are profound thoughts and give meaning and values to our daily lives. 
I encourage parents to support their child and use this time as an opportunity for blessing on the family by        
committing to one, two or three of the suggested ideas on the pages handed out last night.  Copies are available 
from the class teacher if you were unable to attend. 
May we, parents and teachers, be good teachers and models for our children at this special time of preparation in 
their lives. 
Maureen Tully 
Principal 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to the family of Kaden in Year 1 on the birth of his baby sister, Zara. 
 
CONDOLENCES 
Sincere condolences to the Villani family on the loss of their father, grandfather of Michela. 
 
SIBLING APPLICATIONS FOR KINDERGARTEN 2017 
CAN PARENTS OF CURRENT STUDENTS WHO HAVE SIBLINGS DUE TO BEGIN KINDERGARTEN IN 2017, PLEASE  
ENSURE THAT APPLICATIONS ARE HANDED INTO THE OFFICE BEFORE THE END OF TERM 1 2016, AS PROCESSING 
OF APPLICATIONS BEGINS IN TERM 2. 
 
UNRESOLVED ABSENCES 
Parents who have not signed and returned the absence follow up letters that have been sent home, are requested 
to sign and return them to the class teacher/office.  All parents are reminded that it is a requirement that all non 

notifications of absences, and notifications by email or phone call, MUST be followed up by a signed note from 
the parent/caregiver. 
 
AFTER SCHOOL PICK UP 
Parents are asked not to park in the bus bays on Columba Street as a number of buses pull in here both morning 
and afternoon.  Thank you for you support in this. 
 
ST MARY’S SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
We look forward to our School Swimming Carnival tomorrow.  Students will travel by bus to and from the Carnival, 
returning to school in time for lunch.  Normal school timetable will operate in the afternoon.  Thank you to Mr   
Alberti for his planning and organisation for the carnival.  Thank you to parents who have volunteered to assist 
with the many tasks and roles that ensure a smooth and efficient day.  Thank you and congratulations to the      
students who have been coming to Before School Swimming Training on Tuesday and Thursday mornings.  There 
have been some very impressive goals set, with students working hard and achieving new personal bests. 
Good luck to all students tomorrow.  While it may not be possible for all students to be placed, students who    
complete the race they started, giving it their best, are winners.  May it be an enjoyable day for all - students, staff, 
parents and spectators. 

STUDENT AWARDS 

SCHOOL NEWS 

YEAR 1 Grace Richardson Chevy Males Bailee Murray Kobi Atherton 

YEAR 2 Jade Turpin Grace Emerson   

YEAR 3 Abigail Hynes Taneisha Scott   

YEAR 4 Marcus Smargiassi Catherine Pham   

YEAR 5 Ned Pemberton Aidin Williams   

YEAR 6 Austin Forrester Michela Villani   



HPE NEWS 
It has been a fantastic experience to run Swimming Squad training for our Year 4 – 6 students over the past 5 
weeks.  The students have certainly benefitted from all their hard work and some good progress has been made.  I 
would like to thank Kylie Drage-Edwards and Sienna Smargiassi for their assistance.  I’m looking forward to our 
Swimming Carnival this Friday starting at 9.30am.  A program of events was sent home with students on Tuesday. 
A $2 spectator entrance fee applies. 
The Interschool Sports Carnival will be run on Wednesday 23 March from 10am to 12pm. 
Thank you to Martin Hynes (3 oak trees) and Philippa Hamill (3 large pots) for their kind donations.  We now have 
6 plants in our courtyard area.  
A reminder that the Design a Football Jumper competition closes this Friday.  
Running Club will commence Friday 1 April 8am. 
Tuesday 22 March will be our Ride to School Day.  We will meet at the Big Swamp playground for an 8am          
departure for school.  Students must be capable and confident on their bike.  We will use cycle ways to St Mary’s 
but need to cross-over on roads.  Parents are welcome to join us.  
Tino Alberti   HPE Co-ordinator     alberti.tino@cathednet.wa.edu.au 
 
EASTER RAFFLE 
A reminder that tomorrow, Friday 18 March is the final day for: 

 All Easter raffle tickets (sold or unsold) to be returned; 
 All Easter raffle donations to be made; and 
 All order forms for Hot Cross Buns to be returned with correct money. 

Thank you. 
Kristy Richardson and Annaleisha de Chanéet  
Year One Reps 
 
ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
Excerpt of letter received from the Society of St Vincent de Paul: 

‘Please convey our sincere thanks to the staff and students of the school for their donation of food and gifts 

to the St Vincent de Paul Christmas appeal. 

Your generous donation has assisted the society in providing additional items in our Christmas hampers.  

We were able to meet every request received by providing a substantial hamper which included gifts for 

both children and parents.’ 

 
CANTEEN SUPREME NEWS 
I’m looking for an extra helper on the last day of term – Friday 8 April.  If you can help (even for an hour 
or two) please let me know.  A big thank you to Carmela Spinelli and Kristy Richardson who are our lovely 
volunteers this Friday and to Rosina Hynes for volunteering on Wednesday 23 March. 
 
YEAR 2 EXCURSION 
To support their learning in Science, Year 2 students have an excursion to Harvey Dam and Wellington Dam on 
Monday.  Mrs Murray and Ms Blechynden and a group of parents will accompany the students.  All details have 
been sent home with the students. 
 
MOTHER'S DAY MORNING TEA 
TICKETS FOR THIS YEAR'S MDMT, WEDNESDAY 4 MAY WILL BE ON SALE FOR KINDY PARENTS ON MONDAY 21 
MARCH OUTSIDE THE KINDY ROOM (LIMIT OF 2 PER PERSON).  TICKETS WILL THEN BE ON SALE TO THE REST OF 
THE SCHOOL FROM TUESDAY 22 MARCH IN THE AREA OUTSIDE ADMIN.  CRÈCHE SLIPS WILL ALSO BE AVAILABLE 
TO MAKE YOUR CRÈCHE BOOKING.  PLEASE NOTE, THERE ARE ONLY 30 SPACES AVAILABLE IN THE CRÈCHE SO 
FIRST IN, FIRST SERVED.  TICKETS ARE $15 EACH.  PLEASE HAVE CORRECT CASH IF YOU CAN.  THANK YOU! 
 
UNIFORM NEWS 
Winter uniform orders are now being taken and can be handed in at the Uniform Shop or at the office for           
processing.  A reminder that there are only 3 weeks left until the end of term and only 2 Uniform Shop days        
available. 



BOOK CLUB 
Orders for issue 2 have now closed and should be received within the next two weeks. 
 
SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 
The second School Board Meeting for Term 1 will be held next Tuesday evening at 5.45pm in the Staffroom. 
 
P & F MEETING 
The second P & F Meeting for Term 1 will be held next Tuesday evening at 7pm in the MPR.  All are welcome. 
Thank you to Year 1 Reps - Kristy Richardson and Annaleisha de Chanéet and Year 1 parents who are coordinating 
the Easter Raffle and Hot Cross Bun Fundraiser.  Thank you to all families who are supporting these P & F         
Fundraisers by providing donations and purchasing tickets. 
Pre Primary Reps, Vanessa Best and Renae O’Connor, and Pre Primary parents are working and planning towards 
Mother’s Day Morning Tea on Wednesday 4 May. 
Thank you to all parents and families for your work in supporting St Mary’s P & F. 
 
NEW CANTEEN MANAGER 
We will welcome our New Canteen Manager, Mrs Alison Gray, to St Mary’s on Wednesday 30 March.  Alison will 
work with Natalie on both Wednesday 30 March and Friday 1 April as a handover/orientation period.  Natalie’s last 
day at St Mary’s is Friday 1 April.  Our thanks and greatest appreciation to Natalie for her great work in our        
canteen over the past two years.  We wish her good luck and God’s blessing as she moves onto a new road in life’s 
journey. 
 
 
 



HOLY WEEK LITURGY 
You are invited to participate in St Mary’s Holy Week Liturgy on Thursday 24 March at 2pm in the school hall.  Pre 
Primary - Year 6 students have a role to play in the retelling of this story.  As a Christian Community we remember 
Jesus’ journey, from his triumphant entry into Jerusalem to his crucifixion on Calvary.  It is a time of reflection and 
getting ready for his resurrection from the dead three days later.   The Easter Season is the most important      
season in the liturgical calendar and we are encouraged to participate in the many services that are occurring. 
 
EASTER LITURGY 
You are invited to participate in the Easter Liturgy on Wednesday 30 March at 8.45am in the school hall.  We 
come together to celebrate Jesus’ rising from the dead.  We hold this service after Easter Sunday as it is not      
liturgically correct to celebrate his resurrection before.  We hope that you can join the school community on this 
day so that the emphasis is placed on the resurrected Christ  rather than his agony and passion.  

 
 

CHRISM MASS 
On Tuesday the Year Six class will be attending the Chrism Mass at the Cathedral at 11am.  This is an important Mass because it     
provides the priests of the Bunbury Diocese and opportunity to join Bishop Gerard and celebrate. This Mass is a sign that the Bishop 
and his priests are unified.  The Bishop blesses three oils — the Oil of Catechumens, the Oil of the Infirm and Holy Chrism — which will 
be used in the administration of the Sacraments throughout the Diocese for the year.  This tradition is based in the early Church.  
Throughout the Bible, various references indicate the importance of olive oil in daily life.  Oil was used in cooking, particularly in the 
making of bread, that basic food substance for nourishment e.g. Nm 11:7-9; as a fuel for lamps Mt 25:1-9; and as a healing agent in 
medicine Is 1:6 and Lk 10:34.  Moreover, with oil the Jews anointed the head of a guest as a sign of  welcome (e.g. Lk 7:46), beautified 
one’s appearance (e.g. Ru 3:3) and prepared a body for burial (e.g. Mk 16:1).  Oil was also used to offer sacrifices and as a spiritual 
symbol. 
The Oil of Chrism is used in the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Holy Orders.  The blessing of the Holy Chrism is different 
from that of the other oils: here the Bishop breathes over the Vessel of Chrism, a gesture which symbolizes both the 
Holy Spirit coming down to consecrate this oil, and the life-giving, sanctifying nature of the Sacraments for which it is 
used.  The concelebrants at the Chrism Mass also extend their right hands toward the Chrism as the Bishop says the 
consecratory prayer, signifying that in union with their Bishop, they share “in the authority by which Christ Himself 
builds up and sanctifies and rules His Body,” the Church.  In the Sacrament of Confirmation, the Bishop anoints the 
forehead of the candidate with Chrism saying, “Be sealed with the gift of the Holy Spirit.” 



 



 



 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 


